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  December 10, 2009 
 
 
 
 
Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
200 East Santa Clara Street 
San Jose, CA  95113 
 
 Attached is the independent auditor’s report, External Quality Control Review of the Office 
of the City Auditor, San Jose, CA, which representatives of the Association of Local Government 
Auditors (ALGA) prepared on November 19, 2009.  Our comments in response to the audit 
report are also included.   
 
 The report will be presented to the Public Safety, Finance and Strategic Support Committee 
at its December 17, 2009 meeting. 
 
 If you have any questions, please contact me at extension 51238. 
 
  Respectfully submitted, 

 
  Sharon W. Erickson 
  City Auditor 
 
0353I 
SH:bh 
 
Attachments 
 

 



 









  

     
200 E. Santa Clara Street, San José, CA  95113 

Telephone:  (408) 535-1250     Fax:  (408) 292-6072    Website:  www.sanjoseca.gov/auditor/ 

 Office of the City Auditor 
Sharon W. Erickson, City Auditor 

 
 November 19, 2009 
 
 
 
Ms. Tina Adams, Senior Internal Auditor 
City of Charlotte 
600 E. 4th Street 
Charlotte, NC  28202 
 
Dear Ms. Adams: 
 
The Office of the City Auditor submits the following comments in response to the audit of its 
operations. 
 
I am pleased that the independent auditors did not find any significant weaknesses in the Office 
of the City Auditor’s (Office) internal quality control system.  The auditors stated that our 
system of internal control provided reasonable assurance of compliance with Government 
Auditing Standards and met the objectives of the Association of Local Government Auditors 
quality control guidelines during the period audited.   
 
I am also extremely gratified that in the management letter the auditors noted a number of areas 
in which the Office excels.  
 
The management letter also included three suggestions to enhance the Office’s demonstrated 
commitment and adherence to Government Auditing Standards.  We concur with these 
suggestions and will take appropriate steps to implement them.  
 
The Office is committed to continuously improving and refining its audit processes.  As such, 
we welcome the auditors’ review and suggestions.  We believe that their insights and 
perspectives will be helpful in improving the Office’s work.  We also wish to thank the auditors, 
Danica Rogers, Wendy Gamble and yourself for your professionalism, openness, cooperation, 
and courtesy during the audit. 
  Sincerely, 

 
 Sharon W. Erickson 
 City Auditor 
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